Balloch Community Association

Minutes of Committee Meeting 7Nov 2012

Present: Billy Lowrie, Isobel Brill, Duncan Hendry, Jenny Card, Vicki Barclay, Liz Stewart (Saturday Kids’ Football) Lorna Robertson.                      
Apologies:  Ruth MacGowan, 

Matters Arising from Minutes:
a) Breadman has paid 50% of his outstanding debt. Mrs Riddell settled her debt-though there was a discrepancy between the last 2 sums she had been asked for.

b) Eric Robertson-New Year Event-has agreed to pay £125 this coming event if possible, with a possible rise in future.

c) 2nd fire exit ramp has been installed.

d) The Discretionary Fund application form is to be downloaded from Internet.

e) R Halkett has partially updated the Hall website.

f) Accounts & books have been passed by June MacKinnon to BL., who will keep them up to date till Jan 2013 when Jenny Card will take over the full set.

h) New lock has been installed in gents’ toilets.

i) Isobel Brill said Kate Stephen had agreed to put list of hall user groups on village notice board.

 Minutes were approved by Isobel Brill and seconded by Billy Lowrie.

 Agenda

1. Playgroup has left some equipment for use by any children’s group. The shed is now to be rented to the Saturday morning kids’ football group for storage, at a nominal rent of £1 per term. DH is to draw up a contract between footballers and BCA detailing the rent, that this is at their own risk and that BCA can reclaim the shed at 3 months’ notice.

BL has learned that there is the distant possibility of playgroup returning to the hall in 2014, under new funding agreements. (Liz Stewart left meeting after this item)
2. Cladding for large hall walls – IB and BL had got prices. Each section would cost about £73 plus VAT. This would probably be a total cost of nearly £5,000 for the complete job. LR wondered where this money would come from, as funds are definitely not currently available.  It was decided that further discussion on type/colour etc will take place when BCA  in a financial position to consider this.

3. Plans had been produced by CM Design for possible extension of the kitchen, re-siting of Gents’ Toilet and new Disabled Toilet, and a new look to the entrance. The committee agreed they covered all the things that had been considered. Perhaps a “public consultation” event could be arranged, with user groups all having their chance to make comments/suggestions.

 LR suggested this could be at the proposed January Open Day.

4. BL had been in touch with G F Job about improving the area at the side of the hall-removing grass and some soil and laying lock-block. If volunteers helped, this could apparently be done at minimal cost.

5. BL had been in discussion with a company about the possibility of solar panels-for heating water. It had been said the Feed In Tariff would be the best option, though the direction of the roof might make it less viable. JC asked about the insulation of the hall walls-apparently this has been done with polystyrene beads.

6. BL gave an update on the accounts. With bill still to be paid for ramps, seasonal adjustments for utility bills and repayment of Bowling Club loan this stands at £1800 approx.

7. 2 new kettles have been bought for the kitchen.

8. DH encouraged application for Charitable Status without which most applications for grants or funding are unlikely to succeed. He had done much of the groundwork for this before.

9. IB asked about the state of the hall blinds, which seem to have been drawing up condensation from window sills.

10. Date of next meeting- 7.30pm Wednesday 5 December 2012.

